Council meeting
TOWN OF LEWISVILLE
April 14, 2022
6:30 PM

The Town Board of the Town of Lewisville, IN, met at the Houston Brick Meeting area on April
14, 2022 @ 6:30

At 6:30 John Newhouse, President opened the public meeting with the Pledge to the Flag.

Roll was called: Present John Newhouse, President
Monica Altman, Vice President
Richard Craig
Jayana Posey, Clerk Treasurer

Monica Altman made a motion to approve minutes from Town Council meeting on March 10,
2022. Motion passed 3-0.

Monica Altman made a motion to approve April claims. Motion passed 3-0.

STAFF COMMUNICATION:
Fire dept. Chief Dylan Altman gave a report on the month’s activity. See attachment.

Park Comm. Nancy Mc Cullers gave an update on the Park Comm. They met with DNR to discuss
possible kayak launch into creek in the park. It will be 3 to 5 years before this would happen.
Nancy also reported that the Easter Egg hunt went well.

South Henry Regional Waste District report was read. See attachment.

IMPA report. No report this month.

John Newhouse, Board President open the closed bids for the 2009 Dodge Charger:
1) Ryle Davis bid $525.00
2) Marion Pierce bid $769.00

3) Carl Glover bid $550.00
4) Trever bid $750.00

Monica Altman made a motion to accept Marion Pierce bid of $769.00 for the purchase of the
2009 Dodge Charger as is. Motion passed 3-0.

Monica Altman made a motion to read Ord. #041422B “Governing motor vehicles and traffic
for the Town of Lewisville” by title only. Motion passed 3-0.

Monica Altman made a motion to approve Ord. #041422B 041427B “Governing motor vehicles
and traffic for the Town of Lewisville” by title only, on the first reading. Motion passed 3-0.

Ordinance #041422A “Transfer of Funds to Close out bank accounts” was read in full.



Monica Altman made a motion to approve Ord. #041422A “Transfer of Funds to Close out bank
accounts” on first reading. Motion passed 3-0.

Monica Altman made a motion to suspend the rules for Ord. #041422A “Transfer of Funds to
Close out bank accounts”. Motion passed 3-0.

Monica Altman made a motion to approve Ord. #041422A “Transfer of Funds to close out bank
accounts” on its final reading. Motion passed 3-0.

Richard Craig made a motion to approve the fence permit on the property at 201 N First,
owned by Joseph Zita. Motion passed 3-0.

Richard Craig made a motion to approve the purchase of a John Deere Z907R, 72” deck mower
not to exceed $13,000.00, only after the Clerk Treasurer has a secure means to pay for mower.
(either through a loan with Citizen State Bank or Town funding) This motion passed 3-0.

Monica Altman made a motion to approve Indiana Floor Store to replace the damaged floor in
the Clerk Treasurer’s office at a cost of $1049.48. Motion passed 3-0.

Richard Craig made a motion to approve the 2022 Spring Clean, on April 29 through May 9th,
to have the dumpster placed behind the Fire Station on N Market Street. Henry Co. Community
Foundation will be donating $220.00 towards the rental of the dumpster. Motion passed 3-0.

There was discussion on the plants at Freeman Square. The CCM Grant will begin work on the
square in the next month and the Town Council is wanting to keep as many of the plants as
possible. Many of the bulbs were donated and they would like to put some back into the square
after the new landscaping is finished. It was decided to meet on April 16" to take as many out
as we can.

There was discussion on large trucks parking on Main St (US 40), between Vine St and Cherry St.
This makes it hard to see on coming traffic if you are wanting to go onto Main St from these
side streets. Monica Altman will get in touch with the Driver of the semi and ask them not to
park on Main St. before the council takes any other action on this matter.

Public comments:
Mr. Thomas Corman commented on Ron Walker stopping his friend and the comments made to
her. There was no formal complaint at this time but the Council heard his concerns.

Mr. Justin Thompson informed the Council that the Lewisville Masonic Lodge 72 will be hosting
a blood draw along with the Red Cross on June 7", 2022 at the Lewisville Shelter House in the
park from 12:30 to 5:30.

Resident from 307 E Main St. informed the Council that Big B refused to pick up the recycling at
this address. The Clerk will check into why Big B didn’t pick up, and report back to the council.

No further business, Monica Altman made a motion to adjourn the meeting.
Motion passed 3-0.
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